STARK COUNTY COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT #100

Stark, Knox, Marshall, Henry & Peoria Counties, Illinois
Annual Board Retreat
and

Regular Meeting – July 15, 2019
The Stark County Community Unit School District #100 Board of Education met in Monday, July 15, 2019 at One Eleven Coffee in Wyoming for the Annual Board Retreat.    Members present were Robert Groter, Matthew Nagode, Ann Orwig, Elizabeth Rumbold, David Steward and Bruce West.   Also present was Dr. Nick Sutton, Superintendent. Jeff Utsinger, Jr. High/High School Principal; Jenna Bibb, Elementary Principal; Anne Snyder, Asst. Jr. High/High School Principal, Terry Mercer, district maintenance; and Dale Heinold, District IT;  were present for portions of the meeting when their area of assignment was discussed.   (Brian Rewerts was absent.)

The meeting was called to order by President, Mrs. Orwig, at 8:02 a.m.

Items discussed at the Retreat were:
· Briefly discussed the bus incident.  No new update.

· Discussed Dr. Sutton’s opportunity for professional development.  He has been  

       selected to present at a conference in Ohio November 7-9.  His registration has  

       been waived, he will cover his meals.  Approved his attendance as long as  

       professional development monies are available.
· Discussed the Toulon Master Plan.  Bid opening for the roof work is scheduled for Thursday, July 18 at 2:00 with a special Board meeting to follow at 3:00 to discuss bids and possibly take action.

· Bonds will be paid off in a couple years.  No way to maintain buildings without debt.  Master plan to upgrade now and issue to bond capacity.  Health-Life-Safety is up in 5 years.  Addition cafeteria tax levy rate 41 cents of the $5.00 rate is $141,000.  We have to use the money in the next two years before bonds are paid off.  We have a bond capacity.  Toulon TIF capacity.
· We have a new website.

· FY19 Fiscal Audit scored 4.0.  Plus $400,000 in Ed Fund.  Special Education Co-op has to pay the Districts monies in their reserve accounts.  Activity account revenue/expenditures are now required to be included in the District Budget
· Superintendent Goals – be seen more in community

· Administrators Events – Jenna Bibb and Jeff Utsinger attend
· Terry Mercer reported on district maintenance:  trees at Toulon have water running out of the base of trunks, carpenter ants in the root system, branches falling down.  Feel it is becoming a safety concern.  Several trees removed.  Elementary - air conditioning, one day should be done; exterior door at main entrance and exterior classroom doors painted red; chain link fence being installed.  High School – air conditioning in the cafeteria went out due to lightning strike, transformer expected to be shipped August 1st.  Depending on decision regarding the roofs, will definitely have to patch some areas.  Water heater is leaking.  Discussed removing three trees at the Bus Garage.  Plan to strip the Jr. High parking lot and include a handicap area.  Will have Shirley Striping paint the parking lot if under $1,000, otherwise, have Terry do it.
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· Dale Heinold reported on the proposed upgrade of the intercom system in Toulon.  Proposed cost is $60,000-$65,000 installed.  If campus layout changes, it would not be an issue.  Wiring would include common areas.  Also discussed security cameras:  at Elementary install outside main door, toward playground and parking lot; at the Toulon campus install Jr.High main door, main hallway, outside Ag door, main hallway at High School, entrance senior hallway between cafeteria, parking lot.  He has some kids helping him run cables and clean/fix chromebooks this summer.  

· Jenna Bibb discussed goals:  focus on math, language alignment, math facts, build school improvement plan, social/emotional learning, last year of wonders, on-line sub.  New start time at the Elementary (8:05).  Software Evaluation of Teachers – documenting concerns, formal observation or informal walk-through evaluation, have to notify teacher, send e-mail to teacher to check everything is there.
· Jeff Utsinger and Anne Snyder discussed goals:  school spirit; fundamentals of discipline, teachers, students, etc.;  roles and duties; strengths; principal lead.  “Home” base for Jeff will be the High School and Anne will be in the Jr. High.  Need to fine tune morning/afternoon procedures.  Observe scheduling athletics, Paxson will publish on line.  
· Come up with goals for Elementary, Jr. High and High School:   Smart Goal – specific objective, measurable attendance, math improvement, student value school, high school graduation.

· Safety Single Door – drills, campus doors numbered

· Energy – switched carriers in June, going slow

Adjourned at 11:58.

*          *          *          *          *          *          *          *          *          *
The Stark County Community Unit School District #100 Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, July 15, 2019 at the Stark County Elementary School.  Members present were Robert Groter, Matthew Nagode, Ann Orwig, Elizabeth Rumbold, David Steward and Bruce West.   Also present were Dr. Nick Sutton, Superintendent; Jeff Utsinger, Jr. High/High School Principal; Jenna Bibb, Elementary Principal; Anne Snyder, Asst. Jr. High/High School Principal, a citizen of the district and a member of the press.  (Brian Rewerts was absent.)
With a quorum present, the meeting was called to order by President, Mrs. Orwig, at 12:30 p.m.
Motion was made by Mr. West, seconded by Mrs. Rumbold, to approve the consent calendar.  Items approved under the consent calendar were:

-     Approval of the June 17, 2019 minutes;
· Approval of the June Jr. High and High School Activity Accounts, Imprest Fund and Treasurer’s Report;
· Approval of the June LEA checks as follows: City of Wyoming $616.31, Stark County CUSD 100 $165,193.25; BC/BS of Illinois $54,420.89, Guardian $385.63, Guardian $3,052.07, Guardian $494.33, Guardian $552.92, State Disbursement 
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Unit $1,196.45, Stark County CUSD 100 $149,962.60, Ameren Illinois $6.77, Jennifer Nutzhorn $600.00, Office of the State Fire Marshall $75.00, VISA $95.00, VISA $594.94, VISA $156.97, Lakeshore Learning $6,182.40, School Specialty $1,134.61, Amazon/SYNCB $13,935.13, Imprest Fund $3,498.41.  
Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.
Motion was made by Mr. Steward, seconded by Mr. Groter, to approve the July bills of $402,153.68.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.  
Public Comments:
Sam Rice addressed the Board regarding the condition of the track in Toulon.  His concerns are:  lack of a spray plan for the cinder track, the high jump and  triple/long jump approaches; the rubberized mat should be rolled up and covered when not in season (it is still unrolled); exchange zones need to be corrected and marked accordingly; the scoreboard doesn’t work and is sagging in one corner, probably needs to be removed; meets are poorly organized (last year there were no home meets); officials need contracts for tax purposes, it’s hard to get a contract; very little AD interaction with the track program.

Administrative Reports:

Mrs. Bibb reported the Elementary will be focusing on two goals in the coming school year:  math fluency and attendance, positive attendance in the early grades.
Mr. Utsinger reported the Jr.High/High School goals will be focusing on school spirit, participation and graduation rates.

Dr. Sutton reported summer repair projects are moving along.  The roof repair pre-bid meeting was held July 11th and the bid opening is scheduled for July 18th.  All teachers vacancies have been filled, however there are some stipend positions that need to be filled.  Several areas to focus on were discussed at the Board Retreat, with input for several district SMART goals involving graduation rate, attendance and student achievement.

The intercom repair at the Jr. High/High School campus is estimated to cost between $60,000 to $65,000.  It was recommended to have Heart give a presentation at the August meeting.
Motion was made by Mr. West, seconded by Mrs. Rumbold, to approve Shirley Striping to strip the football field for the 2019-2020 season.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to approve the agreement with Tri-County Opportunities Council to prepare meals for the Headstart Program in Wyoming.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.
Dr. Sutton reported he would like to continue using Teach Better for professional development during the upcoming school year using state funds to offset the costs.  He
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will ask for formal action at the August meeting.

Dr. Sutton reminded the Board the current land lease on Grain Bin Road expires in February.  A decision needs to be made if we are going to continue with the current lease, sell the land or request bids for the land lease.  The discussion on how to proceed will take place at the August meeting.
Items for the next meeting:  presentation of the FY20 tentative budget, Jr. High/High School intercom repair, contract with Teach Better, Grain Bin Road land lease decision.

Motion was made by Mr. Groter, seconded by Mr. Steward, to adjourn to Executive Session for the purpose of discussing appointment, employment performance or dismissal of employees at 1:07 p.m.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.
Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Groter, to reconvene from

Executive Session at 1:31 p.m. and to hold the Executive Session minutes, Not for Release.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to approve the 6:25 p.m. and 7:24 p.m. June 17, 2019 Executive Session Minutes and hold, Not for Release.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.
Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to approve Rob Finney as a volunteer golf coach for the current school year.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.
Mrs. Rumbold announced the resignation of Shayna Baumann as 1st grade teacher and assistant high school softball coach, effective immediately.

Mrs. Rumbold announced the resignation of Sarah Stieghorst as a special education paraprofessional and crossing guard, effective immediately.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. West, to approve Anne Snyder as the Jr. High and High School Student Council sponsors.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to employ Heidi Reay as a Title I paraprofessional for the 2019-2020 school year.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.
Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to approve Tim Giesenhagen as a volunteer Jr. High and High School baseball coach for the 2019-2020 school year, and a paid assistant coach if the district Athletic Director dictates the need for an assistant coach.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Groter, to approve Dylan Miller as a volunteer football coach for the 2019-2020 school year.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.
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Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Nagode, to approve Madison DeRuiter as a volunteer High School cheerleading coach for the 2019-2020 school year.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to approve Kim Becker as a volunteer Jr. High and High School track coach for the 2019-2020 school year.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Nagode, to approve Bob Rennick as a volunteer High School track coach for the 2019-2020 school year.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. West, to approve Mary Jo Groter and Mary Groter as high school co-assistant volleyball coaches with one stipend to be split between them.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to adjourn at 1:36 p.m.

Ann Orwig

President

Elizabeth Rumbold







Secretary
Approved:  August 19, 2019
STARK COUNTY COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT #100

Stark, Knox, Marshall, Henry & Peoria Counties, Illinois

Special Board Meeting – July 18, 2019
The Stark County Community Unit School District #100 Board of Education met in special session on Thursday, July 18, 2019 at the Stark County Elementary School.  Members present were Robert Groter, Matthew Nagode (via skype), Ann Orwig, Elizabeth Rumbold, David Steward and Bruce West.   Also present were Dr. Nick Sutton, Superintendent; Jeff Utsinger, Jr. High/High School Principal; Jenna Bibb, Elementary Principal; Terry Mercer, District Maintenance; Scott Burge, Architectural Manager, Farnsworth Group; and Ryan Benson, The Garland Company, Inc. (via phone). 

(Brian Rewerts was absent.)

With a quorum present, the meeting was called order by President, Mrs. Orwig, at 3:00 p.m.

The bids for the roof repair/replacement were presented.  (see attached)
Discussed the bids and options at great length with Scott Burge and Ryan Benson.

Motion was made by Mr. Groter, seconded by Mr. Steward, to adjourn.

Discussion ensued to get clarification and additional information on products/materials.
Motion was approved by a 4-2 vote.  Mr. Nagode, Mr. West, Mr. Groter, Mr. Steward, aye.  Mrs. Orwig and Mrs. Rumbold, nay.

Meeting adjourned at 3:52 p.m.

Ann Orwig
President

Elizabeth Rumbold







Secretary
Approved:  August 19, 2019
STARK COUNTY COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT #100

Stark, Knox, Marshall, Henry & Peoria Counties, Illinois

Special Board Meeting – July 31, 2019
The Stark County Community Unit School District #100 Board of Education met in special session on Wednesday, July 31, 2019 at the Stark County Elementary School.  Members present were Robert Groter, Matthew Nagode, Ann Orwig, Brian Rewerts, Elizabeth Rumbold, David Steward and Bruce West.   Also present was Dr. Nick Sutton, Superintendent.  
The meeting was called order by President, Mrs. Orwig, at 6:15 p.m.

Projected balance in the Building Fund would be 1.8 million if all original repairs were done.  If roof work is approved tonight, may be able to get the work done before school starts.  We have 2 million in the Building Fund.  Superintendent commented that is no repairs are done, he would need direction on continuing levying as much money as we have been in the Building Fund.  Levy is currently $.75 in the Building Fund.
Both the 10-year warranty and 15-year warranty roofs can be recoated.  Both are a no odor product.

Motion was made by Mr. Groter, seconded by Mr. Steward, to not accept bids opened July 18, 2019.  Motion was approved by a 6-1 vote.   Mr. Groter, Mr. Nagode, Mr. Rewerts, Mrs. Rumbold, Mr. Steward, Mr. West, aye.  Mrs. Orwig, nay.
Mr. Groter commented that the new bids have more material options so Hossler could bid the project.

Discussion ensued to get a new bid on only the kindergarten section.  

Motion was made by Mr. Groter, seconded by Mr. Steward, to let bids for work on the Elementary roof with options of any material, same style roof, and a minimum 10-year warranty.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.

Meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

Ann Orwig
President

Elizabeth Rumbold







Secretary

Approved:  August 19, 2019

